May 11, 2009
The Honorable Dow Constantine

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Constantine:

Enclosed for consideration and approval by the King County Council is a motion confirming the reappointment of Larry Crim, who resides in Council District Five, to the King County International Airport Roundtable, as the Renton/Kent/South King County representative.  The reappointment of Mr. Crim is for a three-year term expiring August 31, 2010.  His application, Code of Ethics Financial Disclosure Statement, current board profile and appointment letter are enclosed for your information.

Mr. Crim has been serving since 2004 with an expired term.  King County Code 2.28.003 B states that “Any member whose term has expired shall continue to serve until his or her successor is appointed and either is confirmed or is authorized to exercise official power.”  In order to keep member terms staggered, we counted in 3-year increments (a full term is 3 years) from the date his pervious term expired (2004) to come up with his current expiration date of August 31, 2010.  
If you have any questions about this appointment, please call me at 296-4040.

Sincerely,

Kurt Triplett

Interim King County Executive

Enclosures

cc: 
King County Councilmembers


ATTN:
Tom Bristow, Interim Chief of Staff



Saroja Reddy, Policy Staff Director



Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council



Frank Abe, Communications Director


Leslie Barstow, Staff Liaison


Larry Crim
